
Livable Neighborhoods 
Monthly Meeting:  

February 23rd 
4th Thursday of the month  

January to October 
9:00am   

Attend via Zoom or in person at the Neighborhood Re-
source Center. 

To be added to the Zoom invitation please send an email 
to: 

livableneighborhoods@wycokck.org 

Updates from:  

• UG Mayor’s Office 
• UG Public Health Department 
• WYCO Sheriff’s Department 

• WYCP/KCK District Attorney’s Office 
•  KCK Police Department 

•  KCK Fire Department 
•  UG Neighborhood Resource Center 

•  KCK School District USD 500 
•  Turner School District 

•  Board of Public Utilities 
•  Livable Neighborhoods Task Force 

Welcome Livable Neighborhoods’ New Director 

Kayla Hower came to the Unified Government from Mid-

America Regional Council's (MARC) Department of Aging and 

Adult Services where her work 

focused on managing pro-

grams serving older adults and 

people with disabilities. She 

has over 10 years of experi-

ence navigating community 

resources, and government 

funded programs while work-

ing with older adults, individu-

als with disabilities, and peo-

ple whose incomes are below 

the federal poverty threshold. This experience has highlight-

ed the gaps in community services, and barriers many individ-

uals face trying to pursue economic and health stability. Kayla 

holds a B.S. in Family Studies and Human Services from Kan-

sas State University and Master of Public Health (MPH) from 

the University of Missouri - Columbia. 

It is important for Kayla to make a difference in the communi-
ty that she lives in and that is what lead her to the Unified 
Government. She enjoys exploring innovative solutions to 
complex problems and bringing together community stake-
holders to address these problems. 

Outside of work she enjoys various arts and crafts, audio 
books, podcasts, and spending time with her husband, two 
kids, and pets. 

Livable Neighborhoods Neighborhood News 

February 2023 

Stay connected with us via Facebook or  
Receive our weekly e-news by emailing livableneighborhoods@wycokck.org 

Mission of Livable Neighborhoods 

To improve the quality of life in our community through organized 
neighborhood and government partnerships that provide information, 

training, resources, and a forum for open discussion. 
 

Office: Neighborhood Resource Center (NRC),  4953 State Ave 

Hours: 8am-5pm (NRC lobby closes at 4pm)  

Contact: livableneighborhoods@wycokck.org or 913-573-8737 





 

  BPU Offers Cold Weather Tips to Prevent and Thaw Frozen Pipes 

 
 

• Allow a small trickle of water to run overnight to keep pipes from freezing. The cost of the extra water is low 
compared to the cost to repair a broken pipe. BPU also encourages customers to capture the water for wise wa-
ter use. The water can be used to water indoor plants and more. 

• Open cabinet doors to expose pipes to warmer room temperatures to help keep them from freezing. 
• Eliminate sources of cold air near water lines by repairing broken windows, insulating walls, closing off crawl 

spaces and eliminating drafts near doors. 
• Know the location of your main water shut-off valve. If a pipe freezes or bursts, shut the water off immediately. 

Protect your pipes. Wrap exposed pipes with insulation or use electrical heat tracing wire; newspaper or fabric 
might also work. If your pipes freeze: Shut off the water immediately. Do not attempt to thaw frozen pipes un-
less the water is shut off. Freezing can often cause unseen cracks in pipes or joints. 

• Apply heat to the frozen pipe by warming the air around it, or by applying heat directly to a pipe. You can use a 
hair dryer, space heater or hot water. Be sure not to leave space heaters unattended, and avoid the use of kero-
sene heaters or open flames. 

• Once the pipes have thawed, turn the water back on slowly and check for cracks and leaks. BPU also advises that 
sub-freezing temperatures can cause aging water mains to break and cause water to cover roadways. If you see a 
leak, your water service is disrupted, or you experience low pressure, please contact the company’s Water Issues 
Line at 913-573-9622 to report an emergency. 



 


